

## STRATHBUNGO SOCIETY

### Minutes of Meeting Monday 21st February 2011 Grianach

**Attendance:** Joanna Murphy, Lynne Flower, Amanda McDonald, , Paola Rezzilli, Chris Kuhn, Teresa Mooney, Jonathan Patrick, Matt Moodie, Alison Currie & Niall Walker

1	<p><b><u>Welcome &amp; Apologies</u></b></p> <p>Stephen Lamb, Stephen Rees, Laura Moodie, Andrew Downie &amp; Lucy ( Arches)</p>
2	<p><b><u>Minutes &amp; matters arising</u></b></p> <p>Matt gave the price that Laura had obtained for a banner: £68.00 for a 6ft x 2ft</p>
3	<p><b><u>Finance</u></b></p> <p>Lynne Flower, Treasurer reported that the current balance is £2350.00. She said that she is expecting tax refund.</p>
4	<p><b><u>Event planning</u></b></p> <p><b>Spring fling:</b> The event set for the 26<sup>th</sup> of March. Grianach, Gusto &amp; Relish, Mulberry and Tapas will be display the winners.</p> <p>The event will run from 10.30-1.00pm at Queeens Park Parish Church, 170 Queens Drive</p> <p><b>Important dates:</b> Friday the 25/3/11- mount &amp; hang picture on the wall</p> <p><b>Volunteers:</b> Theresa, Paola &amp; Joanna Saturday the 26/3/11- Judging at the event &amp; prize giving</p> <p><b>Volunteers:</b> James, Joanna, Teresa, Lynne &amp; Paola</p>

	<p><b>Action:</b> Everyone has to think about contacts for any crafts people to have stalls at the event &amp; if possible do some baking for the event.</p> <p><b>GOYA:</b> Niall gave Lucy's apologies and said that she is behind it 100%. One of the key things is to try to get a date pinned down ASAP. It was mentioned that this would need to wait until the football fixture is out and that this would be about June. Niall said that he thought the original name was fine but that he would have a think about a new logo. There was some discussion about the types of events and Niall said the Lucy and he would come back nearer the time and discuss events that would be suitable for both children and adults.</p> <p><b>Action: Niall</b> to work on the logo.</p> <p><b>Bungo in the Back Lanes:</b> Saturday the 18<sup>th</sup> of June 2011 was agreed for the next event.</p> <p>Joanna reported on about the meeting that Laura, Lynne and herself had with Helen Welsh from the Licensing at GCC and developments and said that it was important to do a lot of the preparation now. Some key points for now are:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Definitely don't need an entertainments licence</li> <li>• Usually a 6 week turnaround for a liquor licence but no guarantee</li> <li>• Contact been made to the following in relation to police/fire, environmental health &amp; food safety to inform them</li> <li>• Mulberry St will be applying for the licence for the application</li> </ul> <p>There was some discussion about the need for more volunteers and it was agreed to discuss this at the next meeting but everyone thought that it would be worthwhile to post it on the website. There was also the idea of bring a friend and ways in which the volunteers could be expanded.</p> <p><b>Action:</b> Put volunteers for BITBL on Agenda</p>
5	<p><b><u>Communication</u></b></p> <p><b>Website:</b> Chris and Jonathon said that the viewing figures for the website have continued to rise and are now up to 200 a day. They encouraged everyone to continue to post something every couple of days.</p> <p>There was some discussion about :</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• The traffic survey &amp; possible traffic slowing measures. Jonathon said</li> </ul>

	<p>that he would have a think about this and come up with something creative for the blog to engage with the community and get feedback.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• It was reported that Cllr Meikle was going to write something about the lanes.</li> </ul> <p>Action: <b>Jonathon</b> to come up with something for the travel survey</p> <p><b>Newsletter:</b> Suggestion on how the newsletter could be best-utilized pre-BITBL. Information on food safety could be included and highlighted in this issue. It might be possible to include the traffic survey as well as recruiting for more volunteers</p>
6	<p><b><u>Entrust</u></b></p> <p>Not heard anything back confirming the money. Amanda reported that she would be attending the next QPA meeting.</p> <p>Action: <b>James</b> to contact Scott McKay</p>
7	<p><b><u>Planning &amp; licensing</u></b></p> <p>No planning or licensing applications to discuss at present. Matt reported that there is a pdf out weekly with the applications and said that it would be useful if we could get these forwarded.</p> <p>Action: <b>James</b> to check with Scott and see if we can get them sent to us.</p>
8	<p><b>AOB:</b></p> <p>It was noted that people's bins are not being collected on time and it can be quite random.</p> <p>Action: <b>James</b> to follow this up</p> <p>DOM: Monday the 21st of March, 7.30pm at Grianach.</p> <p>Amanda put in her apologies and James said that he would take the minutes</p>